
 
LETTER FROM THE EDITOR-IN-CHIEF 
 
 
Dear Colleagues and Friends: 
 
We are once again delighted to bring you another issue of 
JSDA (JOURNAL OF SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT 
IN AFRICA).  We have always focused on innovative ways 
of using and protecting Africa’s resources and expanding the 
opportunities for creating sustainable environments for 
perpetuating Africa’s resources for future generations.  The 
summer issue concentrates on sustainable agriculture and the 
sustainability of programs, projects, and policies related to 
agricultural production. 
 
The two articles in this issue are:  1) Comparative 
Profitability and Technical Efficiency of Small-Scale Rice 
Farmers With and Without Access to Improved Production 
Technology in North Central Nigeria and 2) Evaluation of 
Different Organic Sources of Nutrients on Growth, Yield, 
and Quality of Okra Varieties in Northern Guinea Savanna 
Zone in Nigeria. 
 
These two articles are timely expanding the readers 
knowledge about the sustainability of agriculture in Nigeria.  
They are instructive and informative on matters of production 
and consumption.  There is a strong scientific aspect of Okra 
growth and yield. 
 
The JOURNAL OF SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT IN AFRICA (JSDA) continues to publish the best 
scientific papers to enlighten its readers about matters of urgent concern across the continent of Africa. 
 
Thank you for your continued support over the past twenty-four years. 
 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
Valentine Udoh James, CEI, CAQS 
Professor of Environmental Management, Planning and Policy 
Pennsylvania Western University, Clarion 
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